July 10, 2017

To: Mr. Nabimanya

Subject: Termination of cooperation

Dear Mr. Director,

This year we would have been celebrating our 10 years anniversary of friendship and cooperation. In
this letter we'd like to look back at this 10 years and inform you about our next step. We would
appreciate if you have the decency to take note of our story.

Mukwano means friendship

In 2007 our late friend Joanne told us about a Pastor she’d met in Uganda and whom shared with her
a dream. A dream for the community of Buhweju to dispose of a church, good healthcare and
education. Out of friendship they started a cooperation to realize this dream. Joanne called her
foundation Mukwano, which means friendship. After Joanne passed away in 2008 Mukwano
foundation continued the cooperation based on the dream and expectations Joanne had shared with
the pastor, that was you.

A dream realized

In the next years a lot of this shared dream was realized thanks to the tireless effort you have given it.
It is incredible how much work has been done in such a short period of time. We really respect you for
that. We have seen you working very hard, being a director, being a projectmanager, being a
contractor, and so on. We also have seen you struggling being all this together. Nevertheless, as we
are informed, at this moment the project provides church-services and education to the community of
Buhweju and is self-supported. We are proud of being part of that.

Main objective

The main objective of Mukwano Foundation has always been to support the community of Buhweju.
All (financial) support was given to you for this cause. All our sponsors have trusted us with their gifts
for this cause. We feel part of our objective has been achieved since the community of Buhweju is
provided with these facilities and supports them it selves. We also feel the work is not yet done since
these facilities also must be ensured for the future, operational as well as in maintenance of the
buildings.

Termination of cooperation

However we feel compelled to terminate our cooperation with you. As you know for years we have
been trying to get in touch with you, to get informed about the situation on the project, to get
accountability for the support that was given, and so on. We find it a violation of our sponsors that
none of that has been provided, because they have supported you in realizing a dream for the
community of Buhweju. Mukwano Foundation has mediated in the process Twawebwa has started.
We have send Sarah Jjuuko to hear what is needed to get our cooperation going again. Sarah has
committed the RDC to help out. We are very disappointed that you didn’t grab this chance to make
things right. We can only conclude that you choose not to satisfy the conditions for cooperation.
Therefore we decided to end our cooperation.



Finally

We hope the community of Buhweju will profit of our joint effort for many years. We wish them good
luck and wisdom in ensuring the facilities for the next generations. Still we hope that within the next
years we will occasionally receive messages and hear positive stories of what has become of the
project and the people of Buhweju!

Respectfully yours,
On behalf of Mukwano Foundation
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A copy of this letter was send to:

- Mr. Turyabagenyi Emmy (RDC)

- Mr. Nyombi (lawyer)

- Mrs. Jjuuko-Kamara

- Twawebwa Mukama Foundation

and has been published for all or our sponsors.
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